
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  

From the President 
 
Hi guys, hope your modeling is going well.  I’m back working on a few cars 
for the Cleveland Model Show in November.  Also, I found some really cool 
panel scribers from MRP.  Their web site is www.mrpaint.  Thanks, and 
hope to see you all at the next meeting. 
 
Joe Barteld 
 

We’ll Miss You, Sonny Anderson 
 
It is with great sadness that I let you know of the passing of long time WR 
and IPMS/USA member Sonny Anderson.   
 
Sonny was one of those truly great people to know and spend time with, as 
well as an excellent modeler and a good friend.  His specialty was large 
scale racing aircraft, turning many of those old Williams Bros kits into gems 
when he wasn’t scratch building or converting fighter kits into air racers. 
 
Sonny was in WR for as long as I can remember and was a perfect 
example of the spirit of IPMS and of a quality person.  Always ready to help, 
offer ideas and share a laugh, he was exactly what our now retired Brandt 
C Pierce Jr Award was for, and he was one of the last honorees. 
 
He passed away peacefully on 
Aug 5th.  Regrettably I never 
found his notice online and only 
saw the newspaper notice the 
evening before the service.  We 
will reach out to his family to 
express our sympathies and 
make a donation in his name. 
 
Sonny was able to make it to 
our April meeting and so we are 
now all glad to have been able 
to see him one last time.  
 
Kirk Ballash 
 

August  2017 

Vol 41,  Issue 8    The Pylon 
The newsletter of the Western Reserve Chapter of the 
International Plastic Modelers Society 

 

Next Meeting: 

Saturday, Aug 19 
Euclid Public Library 
631 E.222nd St. 
1:15PM 
 
 
 
 
 

What’s Inside: 

Meeting Minutes      2 

Airshows!       2 

What the Heck?       3 

Nats – a Report       4 

Lost Nation Airshow 

Wrap Up       7 

AVA Tricks – Lydia 

Litvyak        8 

Upcoming Events   10 

 
 
 

 

 

 

http://www.mrpaint/


 

 

The Pylon Page 2 of 10 

IPMS/Western Reserve Chapter 

 

Meeting Minutes from July 
 

There were no minutes for last month since it was a B&BS 
meeting at both the Library and the Airshow.  At the library we 
had five come in to Build and BS, and Vince brought in three 
of his models that didn’t get done in time for the French build. 
 
This month we will have a demo on the differences between 
the 1-2-3 and G-S-B style of awarding in competition.  You’ll 
note I didn’t say “judging” because in both methods the same 
skills and qualities are sought, the difference is the way the 
models are awarded, but more of that at the meeting. 
 
Kirk, on behalf of 
Jon Hudak, 
WR Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Airshows! 
 
As Labor Day and the end of summer on the North Coast approaches we all know that means it’s time for 
the Cleveland National Airshow.  Since 1964 this airshow has been thrilling crowds and creating havoc 
on the shoreway.  This year the USAF Thunderbirds will be performing, along with an F/A-18 Hornet, a 
WWII dogfight between a Corsair and a Japanese Kate (ex-Tora, Tora, Tora bird) as well as stunt 
perfomances and a vintage DeHavilland Vampire jet.  On the ground there will be a B-25 and a C-123 
along with the usual assorted of aviation related displays.  For more info go to 
http://www.clevelandairshow.com/ 
 
Now, if you prefer your demonstration team in Blue, or want to see literally tons more warbirds and don’t 
mind a drive to Michigan, then I recommend the Thunder over Michigan Airshow at the Yankee Air 
Museum (Willow Run Airport just a short distance west of Detroit).  You’ll certainly want to make the trip if 
you like the Douglas C-47 – there are 10 scheduled to be there.  The show is also very heavily populated 
with warbirds like Avengers, a C-46, a couple Mustangs, a B-17, a Bearcat, and many more.  You can 
check out their aircraft list at http://yankeeairmuseum.org/airshow/aircraft-list.php 
 
Both shows run Labor Day weekend, Sept 2 through 4. 

 

  

http://www.clevelandairshow.com/
http://yankeeairmuseum.org/airshow/aircraft-list.php
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What the Heck is That?  
 
Last month the What the Heck? was the 1957 Dodge Custom Royal Lancer 
(with a bevy of unnamed beauties).  The Custom Royal series was the top 
of the line model for Dodge and in 1957 they described it as “completely 
new, from road to roof,” and it really was.  The Virgil Exner’s trend setting 
“forward look” featured large sweeping slab fins on lower, longer and wider 
bodies.  This body sat upon a new X-braced frame with side rails. 
 
“Twin-Set Driving and Parking Lights” were neatly 
placed above the “Mono-Grille”, while to the rear 
“Soaring Swept Wings” housed new “Twin-Jet Tail 
lamps.”  The Torque-Flite automatic transmission 
featured pushbutton controls and a “Scope-Sight” 
horizontal red ribbon speedometer provided the driver 
with the vehicle speed.  And you’d want to know the 
speed you were going when the nice officer came up 
to your window.  The standard Red Ram V-8 engine 
or the optional high performance D-500 engine with 
as much as 310 horsepower could get this beast of a 
vehicle really moving.  One thing I remember about 
driving my 1956 DeSoto (back when it was running) 
was how smooth the ride could be at high speeds and 
even over railroad tracks.  It takes a lot of bump to 
affect the ride of a nearly 2-ton car, and the Royal 
Lancer had a shipping weight (minimal fuel and fluids) 
of 3585 pounds. 
 
A total of 47,653 Custom Royals were built in 1957 
and while the original cost was around $3000 you’ll 
need an average of $40,000 to get a good example of 
one today.  Chrysler had some quality control 
problems back in 1957 and so the number surviving 
may be less than GMs or FoMoCo’s of the same era. 
 
Congrats to Jim Davis for getting this right and Joe B 
and host of respondents from the internet for getting 
real close.  Most folks were within a year or guessed 
Plymouth.  The distinctive light in the top of the fin 
and emblem on the trunk lid were the keys to this 
WTH.   
 
This month we are going airborne again, and in 
Sonny’s honor I’m making it an air racer.  This is a 
conversion from a production aircraft, just in case you 
didn’t already know.  Good luck. 
 
Kirk Ballash 
 

 

 

 
 

Nowadays you have a hard time fitting just one 
beauty in your trunk, even one as slim as Kate 
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IPMS/USA National – the WR Report 
 

As I reflect back on my trip to the show, here are 

Things I Brought Back from My Trip to the 2017 IPMS/USA National Convention in Omaha 
 

 Omaha is a long drive from Cleveland. 

 Iowa has a lot of corn, growing over absolutely 
beautiful rolling farmlands. 

 Crop dusters flying over those corn fields enjoy 
buzzing the cars on I-80 at 20 feet above the road, 
much to the shock of the drivers ahead of me. 

 The I-80 Truck Stop in Walcott, IA really is the World’s 
Largest Truck Stop (67,000 sq. ft., with 5000 visitors 
daily)  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EecmknHgea4 

 The Iowa Department of Transportation has a sense 
of humor.  The Welcome Center is 250 miles into the 
state and only 50 miles before you leave it.  
“Welcome, now get out”. 

 Jessica (left, with Ashley) at Twin Peaks is very pretty. 

 Omaha has a dental office and a chiropractic office in 
just about every shopping center. 

 

 The Fort Crook Chapter knows how to put on a great 
National Convention.   

 High praise to whoever arranged for the “cheap seats” 
room during the awards presentation.  Chairs, a 30-
foot screen for the awards presentation and audio 
from the banquet room made for a fantastic 
experience for the couple 100 seated in there. 

 The Embassy Suites at La Vista is a wonderful venue 
with a great staff, with special note of the staff 
member who managed the awards AV presentation in 
the “cheap seats” room.  Kudos to that fellow as well 
as Taylor and Michaela at the front desk and Marcie at 
Lost and Found. 

 There are some amazing modelers in IPMS. 

 Many of those modelers are from Region IV (Congrats 
to Ron, Jim, Barry, John, Jim and the other winners) 

 R4 also has the 2017 Chapter of the Year – Congrats 
to Mid-Michigan Military Modelers! 

 

 The Iowa River Power Restaurant in Coralville puts on 
a delicious Sunday brunch. 

 There are comic con and gamer people who dress up 
in cosplay in Coralville, IA. 

 Traffic at the Illinois / Indiana border sucks. 

 A ton of bugs on the front of my car. 

 Omaha is a long drive from Cleveland (reprise). 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EecmknHgea4
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I also brought back: 

 Lots of models I’ll probably never get around to 
building. 

 Lots of photoetch for the Bandai Star Wars kits that I 
will get around to building. 

 A bag full of tools and itty bitty punches to make 
building those kits both easier and more complicated. 

 A couple pieces of Lucite with the show’s logo on 
them. 

 
Aside from the things above that I took from / brought back 
from the Nats there isn’t a lot to say that won’t be said in the 
other newsletters forwarded by Fred Horky.  The Fort Crook 
folks put on a great convention and the facility was excellent.  
The model room was huge and well-lit for casual viewing.  
There was plenty of room to walk around and look at the 2160 
entries (probably close to 2300 models once you count the 
collections and group builds), and I found the room to have 
been kept at a pleasant temperature all day long.  The big 
winner of the show was a scratch built piping tractor from the 
Automotive categories. 
 
There were four or five vendor rooms though all right off the 
main hall so going from one to the other was quick and easy, 
and they had signs posted outside the smaller rooms listing 
the vendors to be found inside.  There were big vendors like 
Sprue Brothers, Squadron, UMM, Special Hobby and Roll 
Models, and plenty of smaller ones to provide a wide range of 
kits, both new and old.  Manufacturers and tool vendors had 
booths as well, and Dave Douglass found one of his out-of-
print MMP Books Spotlight-On Albatros Fighter Aircraft books 
on sale (which he then signed), though it didn’t last long. 
 
Though I didn’t take advantage of the open atrium seating or 
the restaurant I did see many modelers doing so and they did 
seem fairly happy.  As a convention attendee we received 
coupons for made-to-order breakfasts but I never got up early 
enough to use them. 
 
The two-room suites at the Embassy were fantastic.  They 
had a mini kitchen with fridge, microwave and sink, and this 
opened up to the living room area.  In the next room were the 
beds and both rooms had flat screen TVs.  I thought at the 
convention rate the rooms were well worth it, and the 
convenience of being on site is not to be underestimated.   
 
Should the Nationals be held in Omaha again I’ll be headed 
there, though I’ll plan it to be a two-day drive instead of all in 
one.  Not only will I arrive less tired but I’ll get to check out the 

 

 

 




